From: Weigert, Karen 
Sent: Wednesday, March 25, 2015 4:06 PM
To: Berlin, Steve; Widawsky, Dan
Subject: Energy interview process

Hello,

The Mayor’s Office is working with several nonprofit partner organizations to provide resources and assistance to buildings that must comply with the City’s Energy Benchmarking ordinance, which requires buildings to track and report basic building information and energy-use data once per year, and verify the data once every 3 years. The first compliance deadline was June 1, 2014.

The nonprofit partners are preparing to conduct ~14 interviews with buildings that benchmarked in 2014 to gather additional input on this year's implementation; the partners include the following nonprofits: Energy Center of Wisconsin, City Energy Project, Elevate Energy, and C40 Cities Climate Leadership Group. None of these partners are paid by the City of Chicago for their services to provide resources or services under this ordinance.  City staff are not participating in the interviews directly, but will be provided with aggregated interview results. 

Each interview participant will be provided one $10 Starbucks gift card.  The cost of the gift cards will be covered by the City Energy Project, one of the nonprofit partners. Also, no additional gift cards will be purchased beyond those provided to the interview participants, and no city employees will receive a gift card. 

For the sake of transparency, I am disclosing to the Board of Ethics and the City Comptroller that: (i) the City will be a beneficiary of the data gathered; and (ii) while these gift cards are not really a gift to the City (but rather to the interview participants), the City will benefit from the information provided by each recipient of these gift cards.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks,

Karen

Karen Weigert

Chief Sustainability Officer

Office of the Mayor

